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The regular Town Board Meeting convened at the Colburn Town Hall @7:00 PM 

Present: Chairmen Sigourney; Supervisor Gold; Supervisor Horacek; Clerk Horacek; Treasurer Holmes 
 
A few charges were made.   A motion was made by Supervisor Gold to accept the minutes as read, 
2nd by Supervisor Horacek.        Motion Carried 

Department Reports 
               Treasurer Report:   

 Checking:  $997.24 
         1st Savings: $6,790.41  
         2nd Equipment Savings: $49,256.26 
         Fire Equipment Savings: $8,930.95 

            Tax Collection Saving: $86,302.09  
             Shop Fire Account: $174,499.27 
 

 Motion by Supervisor Gold; 2nd by Supervisor Horacek to accept the treasures report.   Motion Carried 
 

Voucher List:  Was submitted in the amount of $603,058.84  
A motion   was made by Supervisor Gold; 2nd by Supervisor Horacek to accept the voucher list as submitted 
and pay the bills.  Motion Carried 

Correspondence: Clerk Horacek passed out info received in the mail. 

 

Highway: 

Terry:  Replaced blades on the plow, put new bolts on the plow shoes. Plowed and sanded roads. 

Clerk Horacek stated that she received an email from Mary Pokorny who lives off Badger Dr. She 
just wanted to let Terry know he is doing a great job plowing the roads. 

Wayne: Plowed town hall and shoveled and unloaded blades 
 

Fire District: The ladder truck was sold. 
 

Old Business: New building: We are waiting for a 2nd estimate on flooring. Dry wallers will be there 
tomorrow. 
             Tractor Leasing: Discussion was made on leasing a 2021 new tractor from Riesterer & 
Schnell. Motion by Supervisor Gold to accept the contract to lease the tractor, 2nd by Supervisor Horacek.        
Motion Carried 
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New Business:  Jim Wehinger from Rural Mutual Insurance: Chairman Sigourney asked if the insurance 
company would be able to send the final payment for the replacement of the town shop. Mr. Wehinger 
stated if we had a bill from the contractor stating work was complete, they would send the last payment.  
Clerk Horacek stated she would forward that to him.  talked about the fire department law suit. He stated 
that there is not anything going on at this point. Chairman Sigourney also asked if the insurance company 
would be covering the cost of the attorney.  Mr. Wehinger will be looking into it. He feels that the fire 
district’s insurance should be covering the cost.  
 
Treasurer Holmes stated that there were a few landowners that overpaid on last year’s taxes. As of today, 
they still have not cashed the checks that were sent to them. It was agreed to reissue new checks to them.  

 
 
 
 
Announcements: Next monthly meeting: March 8, 2021 

 

Motion to adjourn by Supervisor Gold, 2nd by Supervisor Horacek     Motion Carried 

 

 

Terri L Horacek, Clerk 


